Pleasant Prairie Woman's Club October 2017

Hello Ladies!

It was so wonderful to see you at the September meeting to kick off our 2017-2018 Club year! There was a lot of information given at the meeting, so please continue to check out our website: https://www.ppwc64.org/ and our newsletter as resources for information. We all enjoyed our annual pot luck dinner, celebrated our membership milestones, and learned more about our newly created awesome website and Facebook page.



Members receiving their anniversary pins: Front row, left to right: Cindy Axelson, Florence Jensen, Peggy Gallery, Cheryl Schmidt, Char Carver, Char Nelson, and Carol Thiele. Back row, left to right: Monica Yuhas, President, and Vickie Richardson, President Elect.

We are doing our annual Fall clean up on our Adopt-A-Road, Saturday, October 7th at 9:00 AM. We will meet at the Pleasant Prairie Historical Building (Dublin School) parking lot located on the corner of 116th Street and 39th Avenue. After the clean up is complete, members will have the option of going out to breakfast.





The Pink-tober Auction is quickly approaching. The Auction Committee has been very busy getting things ready for the auction being held on Wednesday, THE ANSWER IS OUT THERE, TOGETHER WE'LL FIND IT." October 18th at St. Therese Church Hall, 2020 91st Street. Please remember you may drop off your items to

Char and Vickie anytime before the 16th. The sooner the donations are received, the easier it is for the committee to put items together for the auction. Ladies, continue to solicit those donations and creating those amazing and beautiful baskets. It is going to be a great evening of fun filled fundraising for worthy causes.

Our Hostesses for the October 12th meeting is the Home Life Committee comprised of Kathy Ladousa, Fran Wielgos, Sue Samer and Florence Jensen. We are going to have a very special guest speaker that night, our very own Miss Kenosha, Kaitlyn Rhey! Kaitlyn will be sharing with us her platform, mental health.

Our member, Sue Lawler, has accepted the nomination for 2nd Vice President of the GFWC-WI Southern Prairies District. Congratulations Sue! You will represent the GFWC-WI Southern Prairies District with leadership, enthusiasm and dedication.



Jane Ottum has graciously accepted to Chair the Dayton Hotel Bingo Party Committee. Thank you Jane!! Be sure to look for more information in October about volunteering for this event.



October Birthdays:

13th—Joan Kollman

14th—Sue Lawler

17th—Rosemary Cibrario

29th—Sue Samer



<u>October</u>

7th - Adopt-A-Road 9:00 AM 39th Ave. & 116Th Street

12th - PPWC Meeting @ **Brookdale 6:30**

16th - Auction Item Drop Off at St.Therese 2:00 - 6:00 PM



6:45 PM Live Auction

November

5th - Pasta For Shalom

Pleasant Prairie Woman's Club October 2017



As promised, I will continue to share GFWC's history with you. I left off in 1956 with our June newsletter -

1961 - The GFWC partnered with the Automotive Safety Foundation in the "Women's Crusade For Seatbelts" Campaign, which resulted in the installation of **one million** seat belts during that year.

1966 - The United States Post Office awards the GFWC a **stamp** in honor of the Federation's 75th anniversary.

1968 - A thousand GFWC clubs were recognized with citations for **100%** of their members voting in the November 1968 election.



2017

- Adopt-A-Road Clean Up Saturday, October 7 at 9:00 AM
- * PPWC October Meeting Thursday, October 12 at Brookdale, 6:30 PM
- Auction Item Drop Off at St. Therese Monday, October 16 from 2:00 6:00 PM
- Pink-tober Auction Wednesday, October 18 Doors open 6:00 PM, Live Auction 6:45 PM
 - Pasta for Shalom at St. Mary's Lutheran Church Sunday, November 5, 11:00 AM 6:00 PM
 - PPWC November Meeting Thursday, November 9 at Brookdale, 6:30 PM
 - Dayton Bingo Party Thursday, November 16 at 6:00 PM

2018

- Winter Workshop February 9-10, 2018 Oshkosh, WI
 - SPD Winter Board Meeting February 13, 2018
 - SPD Spring Convention Tuesday, April 10, 2018

In Federation,

Monica Yuhas

GFWC-PPWC President



